Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes – District Tax Classification Hearing on December 11, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee

Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

CU told board members that there was an error in the assessors calculation of the value of the fire district.  Due to the change in the value of the fire district the board had to review the adjusted tax rate recapitulation and set the FY2024 district tax rate.
WB made a motion to accept the recommendation of a single shift tax rate of $1.59 per $1,000. of valuation of all classes of properties for fiscal year 2024.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 4:25 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
